Environmental Protection Branch

Suite 301, 5204 - 50th Avenue

Yellowknife, NT     X1A 1E2

Tel: (867) 669-4700

Fax: (867) 873-8185

September 16, 2004
Laura Van Ham

National Energy Board

Exploration and Production

Operations Business Unit

444 7th Avenue SW

Calgary, AB T2P 0X8

Fax: 403-292-5876

Re: 
Paramount Resources Ltd. Cameron Hills Extension Project 
Environment Canada has reviewed the National Energy Board’s (NEB) draft conditions and proposed modifications to the recommendations for the Cameron Hills Extension Project. 
Environment Canada requests the wording to be revised for NEB’s draft condition number 2, part g, to identify “Environment Canada and the Department of Fisheries and Oceans” rather than the term “appropriate agencies”, similar to your rationale for modifications for Measure 9. This change would better reflect our role and responsibilities in the application of the Fisheries Act. 
Changes to NEB’s proposed modifications or draft conditions for the Paramount Resources Ltd. Cameron Hills Extension Project would require further review. I can be contacted at (867)669-4736 (by e-mail at wade.romanko@ec.gc.ca) for any questions or comments with regard to the foregoing.
Sincerely,

Original signed by
Wade Romanko

Emergencies and Assessment Officer

Environmental Protection Branch (EPB), Yellowknife.

cc:
Stephen Harbicht, Head of Assessment and Monitoring, EPB

     
Mike Fournier, Environmental Assessment Coordinator, ECB

     
Bruce Hanna, Habitat Biologist, Western Arctic Area, DFO
